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Attention Field/Facility User: 
 

On July 13, 2020, the County of Ventura Public Health Department released additional restrictions to 
updated state orders by Governor Newsom and the California Department of Public Health.  
 
Effective immediately, all organized and/or recreational team sports activities are prohibited until 
further notice.  
 
• This applies to all organized sports teams, including those associated with public and private schools 

and colleges, and adult and youth sports organizations.  
 
• This prohibition applies to members of a team gathering together for games, practices, physical 

conditioning, drills and any other group activity that involves two or more persons gathering at the same 
place and time for an organized activity.  

 
• The California Department of Public Health (“CDPH”) guidance on day camps (“Guidance”), which has 

been approved for implementation by the County Health Officer, permits recreational activities that 
involve day campers sharing toys and equipment provided the campers comply with social distancing 
requirements. Neither the Guidance on day camps, nor any other guidance issued by the CDPH, shall 
be construed to permit organized team sports activities contrary to the intent of this order. 

 
These Ventura County Public Health Department Orders have the force of law and are in effect on Conejo 
Recreation and Park District properties. Therefore, when on park property, you must NOT ORGANIZE NOR 
PARTICIPATE IN GAMES, PRACTICES, CONDITIONING, DRILLS nor any other organized group athletic 
activity with 2 or more persons outside the same household.   Please cease organized and/or recreational 
team sports activities until the Public Health Order is modified or rescinded. PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that 
field, sport court and facility use by your team or organization is unpermitted and unlawful and may be 
subject to citation. 
 
We appreciate your attention to this matter and ask for your cooperation to help contain the spread of 
COVID-19.   
 
If you have any questions or would like to inquire about the field permit process, please contact Dana Miller, 
Sports Supervisor, at the any of the contact information listed below.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Dana Miller, Recreation Supervisor 
Conejo Recreation and Park District 
403 West Hillcrest Drive 
Thousand Oaks, California 91360 
dmiller@crpd.org  
(805) 495-4674
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